Norman Y. Mineta

Secretary of Transportation

U. S. Department of Transportation

400 7th Street, SW

Suite 10200

Washington, DC 20590

RE: Opposition to Emergency Rate Increase to Part 121 Bush Rate

Dear Secretary Mineta:

I have read the request of Frontier Flying Service for an emergency 40% premium on Part 121 bush linehaul rates, and the supporting letter from the United States Postal Service (USPS, hereafter).  I oppose granting a 40% emergency rate increase to the Part 121 Bush class rate based on the complaint of a single carrier.  The Department has long-established standards for rate setting, and neither Frontier nor USPS has shown any error in the rates.  A single carrier requesting an emergency rate increase justified only by its individual financial situation is unprecedented.  With the assistance of the USPS through the waiver process, Frontier Flying Service has attempted to operate Part 121 operations in markets that will obviously not support that size of aircraft, and it has lost money doing so.  Moreover, USPS issued the waivers four months before the Part 121 rate was established, thus providing Frontier with considerable additional revenues by paying them at the Part 135 rate.  

One of the results of these previous actions is that Frontier has used its unfair mail advantage to wage fare wars with established carriers in an attempt to force its competitors out.  These fare wars undoubtedly are partly responsible for Frontier’s losses.  Furthermore, Frontier has failed to receive market support in the communities where they received waivers.  Frontier is engaged in fare wars even in markets where they operate Part 135 service.  An example of such practice is between Barrow and Point Lay; where Frontier cut its fares to less than half of the existing level.  It is small wonder Frontier finds itself in such financial distress.

Ironically, the actions by Frontier and the Postal Service have reduced the opportunities for stable and profitable Part 121 service by established, locally based carriers.  The three carriers most damaged by Frontier’s waivers all operate multi-engine turbine aircraft certified for more than 10 passengers.  The problem is that these carriers have suffered such revenue losses to Frontier that they have had to scale back their own Part 121 conversions. 

This is the source of my main concern. As Frontier drives locally established carriers out of business, the level of service to many Alaska villages will be so greatly reduced that there will be a substantial negative impact on the health and well-being of the people who reside in those communities.  The potential is that frequency of scheduled passenger flights will be reduced to less than half of what the majority of the communities currently receive.  As a physician experienced in bush health issues, I have seen the effect on local health care caused by changes in air service and expense.

In my view, the emergency rate increase proposal is an effort to sustain these destructive activities.  It seems that USPS supports the 40% premium on the grounds that any decrease from the base Part 135 class rate is better than no decrease at all.  Its support is not based on any deficiency in the mail rates orders, or even Part 135 service.  Indeed, USPS has consistently contended that the Part 121 bush rates are too high, and offered several alternative methodologies that would have reduced the rates further.  (see Order 2005-1-18)  The support of the 40% premium by the Postal Service directly contradicts its own multiple previous filings in this docket.

In closing, having witnessed the destruction of scheduled air service throughout my senate district by the issuance of the waivers and coupled with my valid fear of the degraded service that is yet to come, I strongly oppose the request for an emergency increase for Part 121 Bush rate.  Frontier’s current problems are not due to any deficiencies in the mail rate structure, but rather to its own business practices.  These destructive practices should not be rewarded.

Sincerely,

Senator Donald C. Olson

State Capitol, Suite 510

Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182

